From: "Mochrie, Paul" < Paul. Mochrie@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" < CCDTMACDL@vancouver.ca>

Date: 8/19/2016 7:13:14 AM

Subject: Metro Van water main repair - Stanley Park

Dear Mayor and Councillors,

Further to Sadhu's communication to you on Monday, August 15, I am writing with a brief update on the status of the above issue.

Metro Vancouver has developed a plan for repairing the leaking water main in Stanley Park. Commencing this evening (Friday, August 19), Metro will be excavating the site adjacent to the causeway. Once the pipe is exposed, their team of staff & consultants will assess the condition of the pipe to determine if they will attempt a repair. They have indicated that they will not proceed absent a high degree of confidence that their remediation approach will be successful.

The work will require the closure of 2 lanes of the causeway from this evening through to Sunday night. The media has been advised of that closure and are reporting it.

We do not expect that the repair work will result in water service impacts for Vancouver. Nevertheless, our staff will be on stand-by over the weekend to manage any unanticipated contingencies.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or Jerry Dobrovolny if you have any questions or concerns.

Thanks, Paul

Paul Mochrie | Deputy City Manager City of Vancouver | 453 W 12th Avenue Vancouver | BC V5Y 1V4 604.873.7666 | paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca



CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message and any accompanying documents contain confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose. This message is private and protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying or distribution, or the taking of any action based on the contents of this information, is strictly prohibited.